AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

Commissioners: Carl Fischer, Chairman
Barbara Littlefield, Vice Chairwoman
Ben Chapman, Stephen McCarthy, Dan Hart

March 20, 2018

Avon Park and Recreation met at 6:30 with all members present.

Minutes from the February 27th meeting were reviewed and accepted with corrections.

FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS

Bill Fitzgerald stopped in to follow up on an email he had sent regarding field maintenance. Carl confirmed that the soccer field is a priority due to unsafe field conditions. Also discussed was having the Noonan field ready for the high school varsity. All the fields need to have field conditioner added.

Marci Kovick attended the meeting representing Little League. Their opening day will be on April 28th. She also notified the Commissioners the that visitor's bench on the farm field needs to be repaired.

SUMMER PROGRAM/TEEN PROGRAM

The Commission reviewed a draft of our revised field trip permission slip prepared by Town Council Attorney Lalli. The ultimate goal will be to make it available on the town's web site refillable PDF.

After reviewing an application from Michele Goode for a councilors position. Dan motioned we accept and forward her application to the Selectmen, with our recommendation. P&R requested she be started at a pay grade of G8, step 4, which is \$11.09 per hour, Ben 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

Our next scheduled meeting will be on April 3rd.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Leary Carol Geary, Secretary